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I can promise that this will be a pun-free, smoke-free zone. 

In September, Phyllis and I announced her plan to complete her tenure as Dean of the 
Faculty, to surrender the delights and lay down the burdens of office. I promised then 

that there would be a more appropriate occasion to celebrate Phyllisôs contributions to 
Skidmore. Eight lively months later, here we are.  

At that time I said, "Phyllis has been my teacher." In college I took a seminar entitled 
"The History of Higher Education in America." This year, I have had the remarkable 
privilege of a yearlong tutorial with Phyllis on the subject of Skidmore College and 
contemporary academic and faculty issues, not to 




